Holly Park School – Learning & Teaching Committee Meeting Agenda


Date : 20/01/2020
Present:- Ann Pelham, Maria Michael, Nicky Eimer, Fiona Quinton, Kate Tress, 
Apologies:- Clare W
	AGENDA ITEMS
	KEY DISCUSSION POINTS
	ACTION (who? /timescale?)

	1. Actions from last meeting
· Subject leaders to finish their curriculum intent and action plan by half term and e-mail to Ann. Ann will then share these with link governors

· Subject leaders to revise their intent at the end of the year based on their audit

· Ann to lead an Inset session on floor books on 9/10/19 and again on 27/11/19

· There is a governor Learning Walk on EYFS outdoor equipment led by Sarah Walton who will explain how this was funded and why the Early Years wanted it.  Governors can then look at the equipment and then watch the children using it.   
	Yes this has been done. Curriculum Intents and  action plans written. Intents  shared with governors at full governing body meeting in HT report
Intents for revision at the end of the year.

Governor asked how the staff found this.  It doesn’t impact on them every day but they found it thought provoking.

Governor asked what the school will do with it.    It will be puton the website and is at the back of the curriculum policy.

Governor asked if it will be tweaked.  Will there be a new focus?  The intent can change. Unlikely focus will change much.
Governor felt this would make it easy for new teachers to see what is going on within the school. It could do.  The intent is really a statement.  It is helpful for the teachers to see the overall intention of a subject.

Governor felt it could be used as a reference.   We must ensure we are following the general feel of the intent.

There was no Inset on 9 October.  This was done on 27 November. We will be looking at this again on 27 January at the phase meeting.  

Governors who attended this found it interesting.  Girls were playing with the equipment and boys with the balls.  A governor asked if this was representative?  No it was just what happened on that day. A governor felt the slope was good with the frames to climb up so the children are not just running up and down.  We need to encourage younger ones to use this.

A governor felt the climbing wall was not so successful.  It is a challenge and needs encouragement.  A governor asked if this was the only place in the school where there is a climbing wall.  Yes it is although there have been previous discussions to put one elsewhere.


	There will be a Governor Learning Walk for this in the Summer Term.



	2. SIP Teaching & Learning priorities 2019 – 20
· Teachers collaborating with each other to ensure progression but not too much repetition of content or skills ( a spiral curriculum)
· To ensure that subject leaders are clear ion their own curriculum intent and that this is tested in practice and reviewed at the end of the year.
· To ensure that we continue to offer opportunities to develop the all-round child through creative opportunities and extra-curricular experiences – trips, special days and weeks etc  across the curriculum
· Clearly evidence the breadth of subjects taught

· To re-focus on spelling and grammar in each year group
· To embed a new handwriting scheme across the school

· To improve TA phonic knowledge across the school – especially KS2 TAs
· Selected subject area training 
· To make learning as  ‘Hands on’  as possible and as memorable as possible
· To ensure that teachers use assessment in foundation subjects to inform their future teaching

· To make full use of the new EYFS outdoor equipment for developing upper body strength

· Ensure that our curriculum is ambitious and builds year to year in a coherent planned sequenced

· Reading matter is chosen to be ambitious and develop vocabulary, language development, comprehension, language skills and love of learning
· To ensure the new calculation policy is  known and used by all staff

· To continue with vocabulary development across the school and throughout the curriculum
· Ensure children know how to improve and make progress

· To aim to increase the number of children attaining GD at all levels in writing
· To improve the number of pupils attaining  the expected standard at end of reception profile in writing

· Embed our transition policy between Y2 and Y3

Ensure that there is effective transition between Y2 and Y3 and that Y2 prepares pupils for future learning and that Y3 recognises the skills developed in Y2
· To ensure there is opportunity for writing across all subject areas of the curriculum
	We need to assure that we have a broad and balanced curriculum.  This is highlighted in the newsletters, on the website, in the Holly Park Highlights.  We are always evidencing this.

A governor felt the evidence is there to support this.  Even before the new curriculum we have always done all subjects and have always had a broad curriculum.

This is really for KS2.  A governor asked who teaches spelling.  The PPA cover teachers.  It is very structured.  The rules of spelling are taught.  National Curriculum and topic words are taught.  There has been a lot of positive feedback from parents.  Year 6 pupils really enjoy the half termly spelling tests.

A governor asked if at the end of the year we will mix up all the words and have a test.  No.  This initiative may not have an immediate impact on this year’s year 6.

A governor asked if those children not so good at spelling are getting good results.  Children have improved.  There will always be some children for whom spelling is difficult ie dyslexic children.  A governor asked if these children become disillusioned.  No.  In fact one parent asked for strategies to help his child. A governor asked who gives support.  This will be the teacher who is teaching spelling.  There will be a long term benefit throughout the school now it is being taught.  We have better parental engagement with this. A governor felt that helping with spellings is easy for parents to do.  They can give tips on learning spellings and meanings to words.

Maria Michael has delivered one sessions on phonics to TA’s and someone from Barnet delivered a half day session.  Sarah Walton is putting together work for children in KS2 who need phonic support to enable TA’s to start working with them.  It will make the TA’s feel more confident in doing this.  Once they have the resources the TA’s can start this.  The only challenge will be time.  A governor asked if Year 1 was on track.  Yes it is.

We focussed on 3 subjects last year and are still tweaking these.  Three subjects this year are DT, PE and Science.  By the end of the year these will be in place.  When we had our “art deep dive” Helen Morrison was impressed by the progression of skills through the school.  Teachers can see what teaching has gone on before and what is to come.  It is very clear that different skills are being used in progression. We have shared our progression of skills in History & geography with another school.
A governor asked what is new in the policy.  Has it changed.  We have always had one which has developed over time into 2 policies  -  addition & subtraction and multiplication & division.  The new policy was given to staff at an Inset session for them to look at and comment on.  It needs to be updated as and when necessary.  It will be on the website for parents and teachers to know how we teach this at Holly Park.  The Y6 teacher said for her year group they had removed some vocabulary that wasn’t needed.  A governor asked if this would be used in parent workshops.  Some parts would be used but we would not do a whole workshop on the policy.  A governor asked if we could do a KS1 and KS2 workshop.  No because there would be too many children involved and not enough room in the hall.  We have had parent meetings but these are not well attended.  Parents prefer workshops.

This is continuing.  We have picture news in assembly with words linked to the picture.   Words are in the newsletters.  Year 6 have history, science, maths and geography words as part of their spellings.  These may be words children do not know.  Children are encouraged to use dictionaries.  Every class has a vocabulary tree in the classroom.  All displays have words on them.  A governor asked if the staff hear the children using these words.  Sometimes yes and in their work.  A Y6 teacher mentioned that we as adults shouldn’t/ mustn’t presume children know certain words we would expect them to. Children do want to learn and are keen to take them on board.

A governor asked if we would be doing the vocabulary dressing up for Book Week.  No we will be doing something different.  We are going to ask every child to decorate a hat representing their favourite book.  This will be in March.  A governor asked that it be made clear that the hat can be made – it does not have to be bought.  We will do this.
We will be having an Author visit in March for KS2.  She is a new author.  A governor asked what she will do?  She will talk to the children in an assembly about writing and reading books.  A governor asked if there will be a charge.  No it is free as long as we promote her book and encourage children to buy signed copies.
This comes from the Marking Policy.  It is working well for teachers.  The Y6 teacher find it works well for her.  It is the same system throughout the school.  This flows better and is very clear.  Children look at this and make use of it. A governor asked where the idea came from.  Infants have been doing this for a while.  The pictures are child friendly.  Using stamps in the books made staff realise that the children understand what is meant.  Children talk about this.  It was developed for KS2 with a few tweaks.

Governors felt this was great.

This is part of all teacher appraisals to ensure this is maintained for any children identified as Greater Depth.  Some children will drop off for various reasons, but teachers are encouraged to try and stop this.  A governor asked if teachers expect more for Greater Depth pupils.  Yes they ensure there is differentiation.  They push them to achieve everything they need to do in their year group. A governor felt some Greater Depth pupils can be hardworking while others may coast and not achieve Greater Depth.  This can happen.  When children are older you can have conversations with them to encourage high aspirations.

A governor felt that we don’t want to single these children out but they need to know.  It is about feedback – verbal and in their books.  Greater Depth is about doing things all the time – confidently and with style. The Y6 teacher  felt it is more about what the child produces independently.  Greater Depth children have a better understanding and maturity to put everything in place with consistency. A governor asked if it is the child’s responsibility to know what they are capable of.  Greater Depth children know what to do because of teacher input and feedback -  but we cannot help them too much.  They must produce the work on their own independently. Greater Depth cannot be spoon fed and prompted too much  A governor asked if teachers can suggest things to the pupils.  You would write things on the board  or verbally or on laminated sheets on desks but not in books as this is evidence you are assisting the child too much.

This was part of our Ofsted Action Plan.  There has been a lot of improvement.   We have had Inset sessions on this.  We have a grid which shows the writing taking place across all subjects.  Avalon Mountford led an Inset session on planning out a sequence of writing.

A governor asked if we still have the River of Writing.  No 
A governor asked about Handwriting Heroes.  There will be a display of pictures of children doing well in writing.  A governor asked when this will happen.  Soon. A governor asked if the children should be writing in a certain style or should it be neat and consistent.  Children are developing their own styles – neat and consistent.


	

	3. Quality of teaching Aut term – Art & Writing

	Art and Writing were our focus.  There have been lots of observations.  Ann gave governors a sheet showing areas of strengths and areas for development.  The Art one was done with Helen Morrison.

A governor felt there were lots of strengths.  A governor asked what scaffolding meant. This is the support given i.e. sentence starters,paragraph openers, list of vocabulary, etc.

A governor felt that some strengths were weaknesses previously.  Is this due to the initiatives – staff are more aware – impact of Inset and new strategies.   Yes we can see there has been a lot of work on writing and it is clearly having an impact.

A governor asked what would be happening this term.  Focus on reading.  Teachers will be videoing themselves giving a lesson.  They will work with their parallel teacher.  There will be a training session where they will watch the video and complete a proforma.  As there will be a “deep dive” this term there will also be some phonics and reading observations.

A governor asked if we will focus on Maths in the Summer Term and then rotate subjects.  No we will focus on what we feel is needed then. It will link to the School Improvement Plan.


	Ann to feedback on quality of teaching Reading/phonics at the next meeting.



	4. Policies to be ratified:
Sex & relationships education policy

EYFS policy

PE policy

Calculation Policy

Assessment Policy


	Governors to email comments to Ann by the end of this week.

A governor felt the Calculation policy was very good.  
A governor felt the Sex Education video was very old fashioned.  There are no other resources available.  In September 2020 Sex and Relationships will be a requirement for schools to teach- an upgrade in DFE policy.  There may be more resources available then.  We will look out for new resources. However the essence of the content is still very relevant. 

	

	5. Professional Development Update (Maria):


	Maria gave governors a sheet showing what is happening at the Wednesday Inset sessions and courses.  We are doing a lot of work around reading.  A governor asked what Magic 7 is.  This is different things around reading with regard to Ofsted.  Maria and Sarah Walton have been on a course regarding this.

A governor asked who Belinda and Eleanor were.  Belinda Goodman delivers Art and DT inset.  She is a teacher at The Hyde.  Eleanor Martlew is an English Consultant.

TA’s have something similar.  There will be two sessions on Zones of Regulation and a session on reading led by Ann.  From the “deep dive” it is evident that TA’s need training on Art.  When Carmel returns to work they will have specific SEN training.  We will be doing TA training on supporting in lessons – the beginning of lessons to ensure this time is used productively.  A governor asked if it is the responsibility of the TA to do something at this time.  Technically it is the responsibility of the teacher to ensure all resources are used adequately.  A governor asked Alice how she feels about telling another adult what to do.  It can be difficult but you hope they will have initiative.  TA’s could make observations of what the children are doing during these 15 minutes.  This would be useful for the teacher.  A governor felt it would be easy for the teacher to ask a TA to do this.  

Maria gave governors a list of courses from Autumn Term 2019 and those to be taken in Spring Term 2020.  Lots are linked to the School Improvement plan and Ofsted.  Subject leaders attend courses specific to a particular year group.  Sometimes more than one teacher will attend a course.  Although there is a cost implication – supply cover -  it is good practice as it imbeds the knowledge gained through the school.

A governor asked if we pay per person attending.  No we buy into BPSI.


	

	6. AOB
	None
	


